Subject:

FW: Council Meeting Tues. June 20 - Item 11

C 25 COMMUNICATION CW- Lene 20/17 ITEM- 11

From: Janet Sleczkowski

Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2017 7:38 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: Bevilacqua, Maurizio < Maurizio. Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca >; Shefman, Alan < Alan. Shefman@vaughan.ca >;

info@beverleyglenra.com

Subject: Council Meeting Tues. June 20 - Item 11

## Dear City of Vaughan Council,

I am writing in regards to the City of Vaughan's proposal to build mid-rise condos on the plot of land north of the Dufferin-Centre Tim Horton's plaza. My family and I have lived in this neighbourhood for 10 years and we are strongly opposed to this proposal. Mid-rise condos (ex. 6, 8 and 12 storeys) do not fit in with this neighbourhood of single family detached homes. A small number of town homes or single family dwellings are more appropriate.

My family and I are completely not in favour of a new full-lit (traffic light) intersection on Dufferin Street, about 200 metres north of Centre Street. It is outrageous to place a new traffic signal intersection so close to Dufferin and Centre Streets. The traffic in this area is already terrible, and a new set of traffic lights so close to the existing lights will increase, not alleviate, the traffic problems we already have.

Although I am unable to attend the council meeting on June 20 at 1:00 because I am working, please take my concerns into account when making your decisions regarding this area. As a taxpayer and long-time resident of this neighbourhood, I expect my concerns to be taken seriously and addressed appropriately.

Sincerely,

Janet Pighin Thornhill, ON